
Moville Chamber of Commerce 
October 12, 2020 

 
Opening prayer was given by Lisa Fouts. 
President Chris Countryman thanked Lefty Leigh Catering for the meal.  
Old Business:  
• Treasurer’s Report: Jeannie Krueger reported a balance of $10, 227.69 after today. 
•. Minutes: Available by seeing Lisa Fouts or go to visitmoville.com 
• School News: Superintendent Glackin said masks are required everywhere at the 
school due to new guidelines. Teachers have been deemed as critical employees & a 
staff shortage does exist. WC has OurSchoolsApp to keep up to date with new 
information and the school calendar. 
• MCDAI: Kim Steffen and Robin Beck reported the duplex on Meredith is nearly 
complete. 
• Medical Center: Chris Countryman said he had a Zoom meeting with 8 
organizations that can help with grants, financial help, fundraising, etc. Board will 
meet with architects soon to look to future plans. MercyOne needs larger facility, 
more parking. They would like Moville to be a hub for rural medicine. 
• Crankshaft: Open for business. Asked for patience with the staff trying to get 
up-to-speed. 
• Wiatel: Heath Mallory announced that the Solution Center is now open. A 
community open house is planned in the future. Also, a new home at The Ridge is 
ready & for sale. 
• City News: Mayor Jim Fisher -Please watch for city updates on webpage and The 
Record newspaper. Main Street project is near completion. He noted 7 new 
businesses in Moville. A number of new sidewalks, duplex is ready for sale, The 
Ridge Phase II is starting infrastructure work, and new roofs have been put on the 
City Hall and Senior Center this year. 
New Business: 
• Halloween: October 31​st​  - Moville Halloween parade will start outside the Senior 
Center. Those wishing to Trunk or Treat can back cars up to the curb to keep kids on 
the sidewalk. 
• Fall Fest: October 24 in the fairgrounds parking lot. United Bank of Iowa is having 
a decorated pumpkin contest and a bags tournament. Yellow Rose Catering will 
serve food for this event – drive-thru option is available. 
• Countryman Financial has moved to their new office on Frontage Road. An open 
house will be planned in the future. 
 
Next meeting: Monday, November 9 at Moville Community Center 
Today’s meal attendance: 17 


